HANFORD ADVISORY BOARD

Advising:
1S Dept of Energy
UE Ervironmartal
Protecton Agency
Washington State Dept
of Ecology

CHAR:
Todd Martin

CO-VICE CHAIRS:
Susan Leckband

A Sita Specific Advisory Board, Chartared under the Fedaral Advisory Committee Act

June 2, 2006

Keith Klein, Manager

U.S. Department of Energy, Richland Operations
P.0. Box 550 (A7-50)

Richiand, WA 99352

Roy Schepens, Manager

U.S. Departiment of Energy, Office of River Protection
P.O. Box 450

Richland, WA 99352

Jay Manming, Director

Washington State Department of Ecology
P.0O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

Michael Bogert, Regional Administrator

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 10
1200 Sixth Avenue

Seattle, WA 98101

Re: State of the Site Meetings

Dear Mssrs. Klein, Schepens, Manning, and Bogert,

The Hanford Advisory Board (Board) values State of the Site meetings and would
like to see them continued in a format where priorities and public values can be
brought forward for public discussion.

Advice

s Two principies of accountability should continue to be served by these
meetings: (1) The opportunity to raise questions/concemns from the public
to the Tri-Party agencies’ decision-makers and to receive a public response
or commitment to respond from them and; (2) To have a dialogue regarding
whether agency plans and responses reflect public values and commitments.

¢ Active facilitation should be brought in early and maintained throughout the
entire process. The facilitator should work with the public and the agencies
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to develop a meeting agenda that addresses the principles of accountability
identified previously. The agenda shouid be flexible enough to allow
discussion time for other issues that may arise from the public at the
meeting,

» In order to allow adequate opportumty for dialogue with the public, formal
presentations should be few and short.

The Board looks forward to continued coliaboration between the Board’s Public
Involvement Committee and the agencies to help shape a successful public process
for the State of the Site meetings for each location.

Sincerely,

T
Todd Martin, Chair
Hanford Advisory Board

This advice represents HAB consensus for this specific tapic. It should not be iaken out of context
fo extrapolate Board agreement on other subject matters.

cC: Shirley Olinger, Co-Deputy Designated Federal Official, U.S, Department
of Energy, Office of River Protection
Dave Brockman, Co-Deputy Designated Federal Official, U.S. Department
of Energy, Richland Operations Office
Nick Ceto, Environmental Protection Agency
Jane Hedges, Washington State Department of Ecology
Doug Frost, U.S. Department of Energy Headquarters
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